NORTHERN REGIONAL COLLEGE

STAFFING COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the Staffing Committee held on 3 June 2013 at the Farm Lodge Ballymena Campus, Northern Regional College.

Present

Mr S Davidson (Chairperson), Mrs I Allison, Mr I Goldsworthy, 

Mr R Jay and Mr T Neilands (Principal).

In Attendance
Mrs B Laverty, Mrs C Moore and Mr J Hunter.

UNRESERVED BUSINESS
29.1
Apologies

There were no apologies. 

29.2
Declarations of Interests

There were no declarations of interest. 

29.3
Minutes of the Last Meeting

The unreserved minutes of the meeting of the Staffing Committee held on 15 April 2013 and of a Joint Staffing and F&GPC Committee held on 8 May 2013 were approved.

29.4
Matters Arising

29.4.1
Strategic Aims (minute 28.8)

The Committee noted that a revised wording for the Staffing Strategic Aim had been approved by the Governing Body (1 May 2013)

There were no further matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.

29.5
Chairperson’s Communications

There were no Chairperson’s communications.

29.6
Correspondence

There was no correspondence to report.

29.7
Balanced Scorecard

The Committee received a copy of the Balanced Scorecard indicating the current status as at 3 June 2013 and the projected status as at 31 July 2013 for the Staffing domain and related KPIs.

It was noted that the College is expected to achieve its targets in respect of average staff FTE reduction, lecturing staff utilisation, staff engagement programme and staff appraisals by the year end.  It is unlikely to have achieved its target in relation to the achievement of staff cost to income ratio of 70% by the end of the financial year; a staff cost to income ratio of 73% is projected for 31 July 2013, a reduction of 2% from 2012. It was noted that it was difficult to provide the projected status of the KPI on absenteeism as at 31 July 2013 as figures would not be available until after this date. The Chair suggested that a tolerance level should be devised to determine the status of KPIs.

The Committee received a paper proposing Staffing KPIs for 2013/2014. It was noted that staff cost to income ratio, staff cost to student related income ratio, staff appraisal and absenteeism are core performance indicators and should be retained for 2013/2014.  A query was raised as to the necessity for a staff utilisation KPI as this was not a key risk area. A suggestion was made that a staff complement KPI should be included. A Member suggested that consideration should be given to the inclusion of targets for participation and satisfaction rates for the Staff Voice KPI.

29.8
HR and Equality Annual Report
The Committee received a copy of the HR and Equality Annual Report, which provided an analysis of the composition of the College workforce based on the categories specified under Section 75 of the Disability Discrimination (NI) Order 2006. It was noted that this information had been sent to the Equality Commission in April 2013.

Mrs Laverty, Head of Human Resources and Equality, advised that in the 2011 Northern Ireland census 48% of the population described their community background as Protestant while Roman Catholics represented 45% of the total. As a consequence of a change in the population balance Roman Catholics are deemed to be currently underrepresented in the College’s workforce and applicant pool. The composition of the workforce, however, reflected the composition of the catchment area of campuses. It was noted that there was a higher proportion of Protestant part-time rather than full-time staff. A suggestion was made that the statistics provided to the Equality Commission should provide a breakdown of the composition of part-time and full-time staff and highlight the composition of the population in the College’s catchment areas. 

Mrs Laverty advised the Committee that following the previous Article 55 Review the Equality Commission had no recommendations for affirmative action to be undertaken by the College. The next Review is to be submitted to the Commission on 1 November 2013 and a determination will be made of affirmative action required to address any imbalance in the composition of the workforce.

The Committee gave consideration to a number of other issues detailed in the Report relating to gender, age, community background, political opinion, disability, caring responsibilities and sexual orientation.

The Report contained a number of sections relating to:

a) Harassment and Bullying. During 2012/2013 the HR & Equality Department had focussed on raising awareness and equipping managers to deal with harassment and bullying. The College had provided an Equality and Diversity online training programme, which included a section on harassment and bullying. The College had also participated in the Anti-Bullying Week, which was held on 19-23 November 2012;

b) Grievances. There were no formal grievances during 2012/2013;

c) Health and Well Being. The HR and Equality Department conducted a Health and Well Being survey amongst all employees of the College. A Health and Well Being action plan was developed from which several activities have been progressed. Mrs Laverty mentioned, in particular, the Health and Well Being days held on each campus in April 2013;

d) HR and Equality Advice Sessions. To date there have been 24 Advice Sessions;

e) Domestic Violence. The Gold Workplace Charter on Domestic Violence was renewed for its second year in December 2012.

f) Way Forward. Mrs Laverty listed the initiatives to be progressed during 2013/2014 including the further development of intranet materials and the review of the Health and Well Being days.

29.9
Staffing Committee Annual Report

The Committee received the Staffing Committee Annual Report 2012/2013, which had been prepared in the format used in previous years. The Committee expressed the view that the Report should be revised to reflect decisions and actions taken by the Committee rather than emphasising its 'reviewing, considering, assessing and monitoring' roles. 
The Committee agreed that the Annual Report should be revised and circulated to Members for comment prior to submission to the next meeting of the Governing Body.

 29.10
Staffing Committee Action Plan 2013/2014

The Committee received the Staffing Committee Action Plan 2013/2014, which had been prepared in the same format as in previous years. It was noted that Mrs Moore had provided a revised format for consideration by the Committee. The Committee stressed the need for actions relating to the Terms of Reference and KPIs to be included in the Action Plan.
 

The Committee agreed that the Action Plan 2013/2014 should be prepared in the revised format, in conjunction with the Chair, the Secretary and the Director of Finance and Corporate Development, prior to submission to the meeting of the Committee on 30 September 2013.

29.11
Disability Action Plan 2013/2014

The Committee received the revised Disability Action Plan 2013/2018. It was noted that the document had been out to consultation. It was suggested that Section 1.4 of the Plan should indicate that all members of the Governing Body are committed to implementing the Disability Action Plan. 

The Committee agreed that the Disability Action Plan be approved
29.12
Any Other Notified Business

29.12.1
College Equal Opportunities Policy

The Committee received the College Equal Opportunities Policy, which had been out to consultation.

The Committee agreed that the College Equal Opportunities Policy be approved.

29.13
Next Meeting

The Chairman reminded Members that the next meeting of the Committee would be held on Monday 30 September 2013 at the Farm Lodge Ballymena Campus commencing at 
5.30 pm. 
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